GARY’S GARBAGE SERVICES, LLC
PO BOX 729
IONE, WA 99139
(509)442-3567



[bookmark: _GoBack]January 4, 2017

Steve King
Executive Secretary
Washington Utilities and 
  Transportation Commission
P.O. Box 47250
Olympia, WA 98504-7250

RE: Gary’s Garbage Service, LLC – Disposal Increase


Dear Mr. King,

Enclosed please find revisions to Tariff No. 3 of Gary’s Garbage Service, LLC, G-122, the purpose of which are as follows:

1) Propose new rates to include the increase in Pend Oreille County’s disposal rate per ton from $137 to $143 effective March 1, 2017.

2) Addition of new lines of residential service to meet customers’ needs. There are no rate changes associated with this tariff change.

If approved by the Commission, the overall revenue requirement increase reflected in this filing would approximate 1.3 percent or $3,072 for Commercial and Residential customers. The disposal increase for roll-off customers only impacts pass through disposal revenue, there is no change to haul rates for these customers.  

Notification of a rate increase related to the Pend Oreille County disposal fee increase will be included in the first invoice mailed subsequent to WUTC approval of the proposed rates.

Finally, we would now also request that the Commission, under WAC 480-07-370 (b), grant a waiver to the general rate case work paper filing requirements in WAC 480-07-520 (4.)



If you have any questions, please call me at (509) 442-3567


Sincerely,


LuJean Maupin
Owner

